
Winter Flower Boxes 

 

 

Ed explained that councillor Pam Gilligan objected to Wigan giving us our flower 

boxes back. As it was out of procedure, and subsequently got the decision reversed 

Both Pam and joint chair councillor Yvonne Klieve from Golborne told cabinet they 

wanted the decision made by the forum not to have winter boxes to stand. 

 

Ed and Jan had a meeting with Pam this morning. They have asked that the members 

of the forum be called to attend an extra meeting to discuss the issue and take another 

vote. 

 

We are sure that when all members realise that Golborne and Lowton are the only 

areas missing out they will vote to have the boxes reinstated. 

 

If this cannot be achieved we have requested that both Pam and Andrew Sharrocks the 

Township Manager attend our next meeting and explain why. 


